

Roll Call

Public Forum

Ethan Nichols - Joe Deters complaints

- Launched petition
- Sent letters to administration, faculty, and alumni to get signatures
 - Support of many E-boards, DEI office, and Rhiney
- Asks that SGA gets involved in this situation based on the clear backlash from community members
- The Enquirer is running a story tonight
- **Q:** For those who might disagree with Deters, but want him to come onto campus, how should we advocate for that?
 - Open dialogue does not extend to racism
 - He is not aligned with Jesuit values even though we talk about them all the time
- **Q:** *What do you wish to see from SGA?*
 - *Statement or letter from SGA to the SLC*

Report of the Administration

Chief Warfel, Lt. Fuller, Greg Haigas

- Cameras
 - Video management software (VMS), AI that learns what is normal during certain times in certain places, alerts people when something abnormal happens
 - Increase coverage on the yard, R2 and R3 now have 4 cameras
 - In the future: a new camera for the Academic Mall
 - The goal was to have 85% of the campus covered, we have reached 50/60% with the budget we had
 - **Q:** Cameras in the Village?
 - 2, we hope that we will be able to increase security in the next budget
 - **Q:** Almost 60% of the campus is covered, what parts of campus aren't covered?
 - The borders, we want more on Mont. and Dana, and all of UStation, Victory Parkway, and maybe Wasson way when it gets to it
 - We are also looking at common spaces on the outside of buildings
 - **Q:** Is there more patrol in the places that are not as covered?
 - Increase in foot patrol and segway usage
 - **Q:** Example of an anomaly on the cameras?
 - Vehicle in the middle of the night on the academic mall
- Safety Committee
 - Meets monthly - students, faculty, and staff
 - Enhance Dana crosswalk

- Putting the room numbers on the inside of the rooms so that people know where they are in case of an emergency
- Revamp the Active Shooter video
- All hazards information video - airplane safety video but for campus safety
- Positions opening up - University Committee
- Campus Emergency Response Team
 - Campus emergency response plan - working with the SLC
 - Testing in June
- Citizens Academy
 - Meet weekly and take field trips to different places around Cincinnati
 - Coroner's office, hamilton county jail, prosecutor's office, traffic stops, video scenario experience
 - Give an idea to students about what police work is with open discussions
 - Q: Thoughts about making it a real class for credit?
 - Approached CJUS program and looking into it
- April 25th - speaker in Cintas and screening of the movie about his life (Daryl Davis?)
 - The movie screened in advance, may have multiple screenings

Opinion Entries

- Feedback on public forum
 - Q: Would it be a political message?
 - We would market it as a complaint from Xavier students because it is directly impacting them. Disconnected from XU Dems, emphasis on Jesuit values.
 - C: Deters has had 2 sons go to Xavier which could change the dynamics
 - Q: What would the statement be for?
 - We would vote on our disapproval of his position
 - What would we like to ask?
 - Qualification for the position, who was involved in making the decision (nominations), how did he get it, and what is the position in detail?
 - Were the issues being brought up discussed at all?
 - What will his role be?
 - How long will he stay in his voluntary position? Will it become paid?
 - Will he be teaching classes like Judge DeWine?
 - Straw poll: do we think this would be politically driven?
 - 11
 - Straw poll: who wouldn't be affected by a statement?
 - 1
 - Straw poll: who feels strongly that we should release a statement?

Scheduled Business

None

New Business

None

Committee Reports

Academic Affairs - Delumpa

- As mentioned last week, we met with GOA coordinators Stephanie Daniels and Melissa Burwell on Thursday 3/2. We discussed the objectives of GOA, how it has changed since COVID, the possibility of making a credit, and the structure of the work. They were very receptive to feedback.
 - Outstanding notes to mention:
 - They tweak content on a year-to-year basis based on feedback; "always making adjustments"
 - Going to begin meeting with res life and counseling services to better cater to student's needs
 - There was an increase in positive evaluations following COVID
 - Considering the idea of implementing it more thoroughly into Manresa
 - The feasibility of making it a credit is low since that would require outside work and meeting the entire semester; also may cause students financial issues since paying for credit hours
 - Assigning bigger, overarching projects (like a goal) to avoid elementary worksheets
 - Instructors go through training processes, must be employed full-time, and have at least a Bachelor's degree (so this process is intentional)

COOL - Jebson

- Gym Tracker Survey
 - Presentation and final statistics are being put together for the presentation that we'll have with Leah
 - Will forward the statistics once finalized.
 - Selecting the winner of the gift card in the committee meeting today
- Started brainstorming in our last meeting some ideas of restaurants or businesses that may give student discounts. The goal would be to put together a pretty comprehensive list of places to go that give student discounts, specifically targeting first-year students going through Manresa and getting acquainted with Cincinnati/Norwood.
 - Reached out to employee friends in admissions about a list of restaurants and I was informed that they don't give out any lists and generally just make recommendations about where to go.

SOC - Horne

- Club Budget Submissions
 - Of the 111 organizations with the opportunity to submit budgets, we've currently received 86 budget submissions. (Notable missing budget submissions: Athletes in Action, College Republicans, Distance4Dreams, and Muskies Golf Association)
 - 84 of the submissions were submitted on time.
 - 2 were submitted within one week of the deadline and will receive an automatic 5% deduction.
 - Any budgets submitted from here on out will receive an automatic 10% budget deduction.
- Budget Allocation Meetings
 - 42 Organizations will be required to meet with us as their allocation request was \$2,000 or more.
 - Everyone this applies to has received a link to our Signup Genius, 16 total organizations are currently signed up.
 - We have 11 meetings scheduled for this week, 3 of them following our senate meeting today.

SRI - Schwarz

- We have been emailing the Director of the ODS (Ms. Cassandra Jones) and we have set up a meeting to talk to her on Wednesday regarding the validity of our survey and what they are working on to make Xavier more accessible.

Senator Reports

- Nash - Athletic Advisory Board
 - Football and rowing
 - Expansion of the Big East - Gonzaga
 - Constitution committee - meeting tomorrow at 7:30
- Hoffacker - Ryan Spolar head of commuter services
 - Parking, commuter peer mentors based on zip code (currently 8), events

Report of the Executive

- Drug message
 - Harm reduction - not really discussed when it comes to "hard drugs"
 - Information about how to get Narcan and test kits
- Email to Doug about marketing, clarification questions

Report of the Advisor

Leah

- Follow up with "fun"

- Musketeer Premier
 - Summer orientation (1 day_
 - Register for classes
 - Dean of retention
 - Mandatory

Dustin

- Commuter appreciation week
- One App closes soon